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Bell IP Solutions

Bell IP Solutions is a subsidiary of Bell Canada.  Bell has been using Bell IP Solutions to do Craft and Services bargaining unit work.   Locals have been filing grievances as a result of this.
CEP Ontario Region has made application to the CIRB for common employer.  We have now reached a satisfactory conclusion with Bell Canada transferring all Service Provisioning and Service Assurance work back to the bargaining unit. 

As a result of this transfer of work into the Bell bargaining unit, 14 BIPS Technicians have been laid off from BIPS. Of these 14 lay-offs, a maximum of six positions will be available in the Bell bargaining unit to move the BIPS technicians into. 

This will resolve the related grievances and single employer application.

The CEP Ontario Region will continue to monitor Bell’s use of contractors and will make further applications when appropriate.

Attached are copies of the settlement and related grievances. 
In solidarity, 

John Edwards, Administrative Vice-President.

June 25, 2007
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